AMC BOARD SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES for Thursday 4/29/2010
Board Members Present: Bruce Grossmann, Dan Kassner, Rev. Dennis Morner, Gretchen McCullough, Lou Stiles, Mary Mize, Rev. Steve Heinsen, Rev. Jim Pearson, Randy Luffberry, Lil’ Man, Mike Ryan, Ron Morgan
Staff Present: Todd Roeske and Ruth Zellar

Absent: Rev. Jonathan Rockey, Rev. Joe Baumgarten, Gene Larmi




 
1.    Opening prayer : Corbie Cross
        Note: New Board Member Gene Larmi replacing Wayne Helms
 
2.     Discussion of Call Status, Call Committee’s recommendation:    
Discussion over Shawn Boylan’s decline and the possibility of hiring David Grosz.  Todd talked about David being open and interested in taking the position if it were reopened.  His congregation is interested in helping to support AMC.  David Grosz is not an LC-MS Pastor and would not be eligible for a call but would be hired.
Shawn Boylan’s letter declining his call is attached.

Corbie shared his thoughts in how we should approach this.  He always feels sooner than later, but understands the need to go through the right channels.  Corbie believes that the fact he is not a Pastor and has no native blood might actual be helpful rather than hindering in the villages.
Question brought forward about would he be willing to become a member of the LC-MS but was a member of ELCA.  The congregation he belongs to has left the ECLA and are looking to form a new Lutheran church body.  It was brought up somewhat with him and theologically he seems to be in one mind with LC-MS and the Northwest District.  Would he go through the LAP program?  If he will be leading services then he should go through the program

Todd wondered if the Board could bring David up to visit with us face to face before we would hire him.  Ruth feels along the same lines as Todd.  They both feel that you get to know someone better face to face rather than just over the phone.  Both David and his wife have been up to Alaska before working with LAMP.

Bruce questioned about not hiring within the LC-MS.  Todd also understands the concerns.  Jim Pearson brought forth checking with our District President about his thoughts.

Todd’s plan of action suggestion: Call President Linnemann and two invite David up to make an exploratory visit and then meet again as a board and make a motion as to what the Board would do from this point.

Mike Ryan wondered what would be the problem from starting from scratch.  Randy said that the big problem would be the length of time it took to get things rolling the first time and we would not have someone in place this summer.  David was second on a list of 22 candidates.

Ron moves we authorize that David and his wife come up for an exploratory visit.

Dennis Morner seconds.  Discussion followed


Discussion with David and his wife should include theology and joining the LC-MS and go through Lay Ministry Training.
Bruce makes amendment to motion that we first consult with President Linneman and if he feels positive, we move forward with the motion.

Jim Pearson seconds.  Amendment passes unanimously. Motion passes unamimously.

Dan Kassner comments that we should stress to President Linneman that we want David would need to not only become a member of the LC-MS but go through the LAP program
 
3.    Treasurer's report & Explanation thereof:  Ron Morgan  


April End of Month: Cash position: Total cash $183,254.  Of this $88,890 in savings account, $77,619 in operating checking account, $16,700 another checking account, $55,000 in restricted funds


We have a positive cash flow at about $14,300 to the black.

4.    Meeting minutes approval from  March , 2010   


Mary motions that we approve the March minutes.  Lil’ Man seconds.  Minutes approved unanimously
5.    Next Meeting will be May 20th at 4PM


Dan Kassner notes he will be out of country from June until the end of August
6.   Closing prayer – Pastor Steve
  
 
Respectfully Submitted,
Gretchen McCullough, Secretary
